
Shoshone Municipal Water Joint Powers Board

Board Proceedings

Monday, April 9, 2018, 10:00 a.m.

A regular meeting of the Shoshone Municipal Water Joint Powers Board was held at its Water Treatment Plant, April 9, 2018.

           

PRESENT:
 Bryan Lee, Craig Sorenson, Don Richards, Jim Mentock, Jim Hillberry, and 



 J.R. Gonzales
                   ABSENT:      Steve Miller        



                   ALSO PRESENT:  Craig Barsness, Dave Egan, Dexter Woodis, and Susanne Swearingen
Vice Chairman Lee called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.
Minutes

Vice Chairman Lee asked for approval of the minutes of the March 12, 2018 board meeting. Jim Hillberry made a motion to approve the minutes of the March 12, 2018 meeting as printed.  Second by Craig Sorenson.  AYE:  Board Members:  Lee, Sorenson, Richards, Mentock, Hillberry, and Gonzales.  NAY: none. Motion carried.
Vice Chairman Lee asked for approval of the minutes of the March 12, 2018 executive session. Jim Hillberry made a motion to approve the minutes of the March 12, 2018 executive session as printed. Second by Jim Mentock. AYE:  Board Members:  Lee, Sorenson, Richards, Mentock, Hillberry, and Gonzales.  NAY: none. Motion carried.
Bills

Vice Chairman Lee asked for approval of the April 9, 2018 bills list totaling $ 1,041,800.47.  There was brief discussion regarding the bills.  The Manager noted that approval of the bills list is contingent upon the approval of Change Order #1. Craig Sorenson made a motion to approve the bills as listed, contingent upon the approval of Change Order #1.  Second by Don Richards.  AYE:  Board Members:  Lee, Sorenson, Richards, Mentock, Hillberry, and Gonzales.  NAY: none. Motion carried.

Public Comments

Vice Chairman Lee asked for public comments.  There were no public comments.

Update on the Pipeline Relocation II project
· The Chief Pipeline Operator reported that the pipe has been laid from tie-in #2 to Road 9. The compaction of the back fill has not been good due to wet soils but will be corrected. The pipe and gravel bedding under the pipe is good. The pipe from Road 9 to the vault should be laid by Wednesday. 
· Wilson Brothers still needs to go back and put in air vac vaults and blow off valves. The weather has not been very cooperative. All of the fusible PVC pipe is now on site. Fusing should be complete in the next few days. Tie-ins are scheduled for April 23rd. Substantial completion is projected for May 15th.
· Per the Lovell Chronicle, WYDOT will be commencing their work in May.

· The Manager reported that no response has been received from his letter written after the last board meeting. 

Change Order #1
· The Manager noted that Change Order #1 switches our project from steel pipe to PVC pipe. It also includes an increase in pipe depth and clarifies items in the original specs, including joint restraints, fittings, and galvanic anodes. The change order reflects a reduction in the contractor’s price of approximately $150,000.00. 

· There will be an additional change order at the next board meeting regarding additional joint restraints and additional cathodic protection.

· Don Richards inquired as to the change in project costs. The Manager reported that Change Order #2 will be approximately $100,000 for the additional joint restraints and additional cathodic protection. We are below the original contract price but engineering costs are higher.

· There was brief discussion about Change Order #1.

Don Richards made a motion to approve Change Order #1 as presented. Second by J.R. Gonzales. AYE:  Board Members:  Lee, Sorenson, Richards, Mentock, Hillberry, and Gonzales.  NAY: none. Motion carried.

Chief Operator’s Report
· The Chief Plant Operator gave an overview of the Monthly Production Summary report and there was brief discussion regarding the report.
· Water usage is up slightly over February, with a longer month and longer days. Deaver and Lovell’s usages were up significantly; Deaver’s is due to flushing; Lovell’s is due to them keeping their tank full as Bob Martin does some work on their system.
· Turbidity is creeping up, but no spikes yet. First quarter DBP testing results are well under compliance levels. LT2/E.coli sampling is still returning non-detect results during the bi-weekly sampling.
· Chemical costs are up slightly; we received a caustic load this month, alum prices are slightly higher, though ammonia is a bit cheaper recently.
· Nine air backwash valves were changed out this last month, with significant performance increases and leaking decreased.

· Structure cleaning (influent channels) is complete. Floc sed basins will be cleaned next week.

· All personnel are waiting for pipeline relocation II tie-ins, with no vacations scheduled. We are anticipating late nights during the tie-in process.

· TCT will begin telephone and internet upgrades tomorrow.

· Brett Trudo is now licensed as a level III operator and working on his level IV. He is no longer operating the plant under the Chief Plant Operator’s license.
Chief Pipeline Operator’s Report

· The Chief Pipeline Operator noted that most of his report was covered during the pipeline relocation II update.
· He has replaced several gate valves in Lovell during their shut downs. Dechlorination equipment for the upcoming tie-ins has been purchased and a new SOP for disinfection developed. He also has replaced the 4” seat in PCS#1, hoping for better results in keeping air from cavitation out of the pipeline.

Manager’s Report

· WYO-STAR interest for March is not posted yet. February’s interest was 1.3492%.
· Water use figures for March were down 2% over last March and they are down 1.1% for the fiscal year.
· WYO-STAR is proposing two investment pools – one short term, one long term. The long-term pool requires a 3-month commitment. 
· The annual utility bbq will be held after the May board meeting. Invitations will go out to the entities today.
· Steve Miller has submitted his resignation from our board. The City of Cody has asked him to stay on our board through the end of June to finish the pipeline project. They have not acted on his resignation yet.
Other Business

There was no other business to report.

Adjourn

At 10:55 a.m., Craig Sorenson made a motion that the meeting be adjourned.  Second by J.R. Gonzales.  AYE:  Board Members:  Lee, Sorenson, Richards, Mentock, Hillberry, and Gonzales.   NAY: none. Motion carried.


Attest:
   

Vice Chairman

Secretary

